
Club Newsletter – January 2022 
Print Post Approved – PP00100002883     Inc. Assoc No: A0002694L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good showing at Lake Pertobe       

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/


Page | 2 

Club Office Bearers for 2020-21 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

General Committee Ted Drake, Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan, Graham 
Conn, Geoff Houston, Karen Carter, Ian Chislett 

  

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain    

Mid Week Captain(s) Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn, Karen Carter   

 

  
Cool 

Tool 

Corner 

 

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: January 2022 to May 2022 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

January 2022 

Wed 26th  Australia Day Breakfast 8:30 am At Kirkstall – by the playground  

Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
February 2022 

Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th  Thursday Coffee Run Charlie’s 1:30 pm 
Meet Dennington Woolworths at 
1:30pm, or at Charlie’s in Port Fairy 

 

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club Run  t.b.c.   

     
March 2022 

Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th  Thursday Coffee Run t.b.c.   

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club Run  t.b.c.   

     
April 2022 

Wed 13th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 14th  Thursday Coffee Run t.b.c.   

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
May 2022 

Sun 1st  Club Run  t.b.c.   

 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in.  
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President’s Message 
Hello to all members, partners, and families,  

I hope the New Year is treating you well, though we are still ducking around Covid. 

The Lake Pertobe club car show was again a great success with 85 vehicles on display. 
Despite no fences or BBQ we were pleased with the donations raised for charity. Thanks 
to all the parking attendants and any other members that helped out. 

Thanks to the Austin Seven folks both locally and those who came from Melbourne for 
their display of their cars especially since it is 100 years since the first Seven and thanks to our members for 
bring their vehicles to the display. Thanks also to family members who helped doing car shuttles especially 
when there were multiple cars coming from the same owners. 

Australia Day Breakfast at Kirkstall is by the Playground –8.30 start but you can come whenever you like as 
it is a relaxed breakfast. Bring your own breakfast. BBQs are available on the site. There will be no General 
meeting at the BBQ. 

There will be a General Meeting this month, Friday, January 28th at 7-30 P M at the Club Rooms. Do not 
forget Covid Rules, Must be DOUBLE VAXED and please sign in. The Club also has it`s own QR code. 

Club pens and windscreen stickers will be on sale, and we can sign CPS renewals and any other thing you 
need to discuss. 

The February Coffee Run is to CHARLIE'S PORT FAIRY Thursday 10th of February, Meet 1-30 PM at the 
Dennington Woolworths or at Charlie's. Book in with Doreen Melis 55626259. 

Xmas Dinner had a small attendance but was a great success, Thanks to Karen for the pudding and pav 
both were very nice. And Doug and Bev for running a raffle. 

We have booked in for a Bunning's BBQ sometime this year and will keep you posted when. 

Please support all our sponsors, Peter Molan`s Auto Electrical and Howden Wheel Alignment. 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 

CHEERS FOR NOW 

Ken Perrett, Club President. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Steampunk paint job – not everybodies  

cup of tea but WOW. 

Necessity is the mother of 

invention 
Lake Pertobe Beauty 



Page | 5 

VALE Colin Joseph Williams 
Colin Williams, a Life Member of WDHVC Inc., 

who contributed from the club’s beginning in 

1973, died on 10 December 2021, aged 93.  

Colin’s green 1929 Chevrolet bakery van 

appeared at every club outing and parade for 

many years. Later he possessed a Chevrolet 

Four tourer and finally a very nice Valiant, of 

which he was very proud. 

Colin and his two wives, both named Jean, 

were stalwart supporters of any club 

functions. He was always a “wonder” with the 

kids and provided them with something so 

they would not be bored while their parents 

were busy enjoying themselves. His musical 

talents with the accordion were always 

welcome and entertaining. His asphalting and 

cooking skills were very much appreciated at 

the working bees for the original clubrooms in 

South Warrnambool. 

Colin was a kind and gentle person who could 

always see the “good” in everyone and his 

presence always brightened the occasion.  

Of latter years his health caused him to 

participate less in club functions but his 90th 

birthday was one of great celebration and, 

although his memory had failed somewhat, he 

was still the same cheerful, loveable Colin. - A “gentleman” at rest. 

 

W&DHV Club Inc General Meeting Minutes – November 26th 2021 

President checked with members attending that that they had either signed in with phone on the Club’s QR code 

or in the attendance book and confirmed that all were double vaccinated. 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan, Ashley Wright, Bill Thomas, Ian Wilson, Tom and Peter Smith, Ray and Joan Farley, Max 

Dumesny, Darcy Irving, Jos Beks, David Little, Roy Begelhole, Terry Mansbridge. Moved that Apologies be accepted: 

Bev Conn; 2nd Denise Droste.  Carried. 

Minutes of June 2021 meeting: Moved to accept as printed in July newsletter: John Nicholson; 2nd Darcy Howard. 

Carried. Note: there haven’t been general meetings from July to October due to COVID lock downs. 

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Arthur Gallagher Certificates for Insurance. Restored Cars magazine. Casterton hardcopy 

newsletter, email newsletters from Mt Gambier and Ballarat. VicRoads registration for Limo, WCC Rates. Bunnings re 
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BBQ (see below). Energy Australia invoice (gas). VentraIP domain name renewal in about 2 months. Moved to renew 

domain name: Doreen Melis; 2nd Harry Droste. Carried. 

Out: Renewed Streatrader. Moved that correspondence be accepted:  Graham Conn; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of November 26th read by Treasurer. Treasurer also 

provided a summary of the income, expenditure and cash profit so far, this financial year. 

Moved that Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club Captain (for club runs): 

• No Club run this coming Sunday. 

• Christmas Party at Clubrooms on December 5th. Bring own lunch and alcohol - pudding and soft drinks free. 

• Lake Pertobe car display – see below in general business 

• Australia Day to be just breakfast and no general meeting. At Kirkstall – by the playground. Good area for 
cars to park, kids play area, BBQ’s, trees etc. On same side as pub about 100 meters past pub. 

Mid-Week Captain: Coffee run on Dec 9th to the Dairylicious Fudge Farm Timboon. Meet at clubrooms at 1pm. 

Community Service Captain: Nothing happening. 

Engine Committee: Graham went to CheeseWorld couple week ago with Jack Brittain and Murray Murfett to identify 

who owns what and what is being donated. Will organise a working bee to clean up as all exhibits are very dusty. 

Federation Report: None 

General Business: 

• 2022 Calendar: 3 left from the 200 printed. 

• Committee room: Painting done, skirting board to be installed. Harry fabricating bench and shelves. 

• Kitchen servery blind: Karen has ordered, and deposit paid – charcoal grey. 

• Pavers front of Clubrooms: Have pavers and sand. Need volunteers in new year. Clarify final level of pavers in 
relation to the driveway. 

• BBQ area upgrade: Volunteers required to start cleaning up. 

• Garden sleepers: Star pickets to be cut to length by Ken in new year. 

• Bunnings BBQ: Offered March 6th (Sunday). Moved by Doug Byron to accept date; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 
Will be looking for volunteers at January meeting and will be in newsletter. 

• Lake Pertobe display: Can’t proceed as Council requires us to check people entering display area for double 
vaccination. Committee decided we aren’t going to do that since it’s an open public area. 

• Moyneyana: New Year’s Eve parade may be on. Meet up at 7pm outside Port Fairy Aquatic Centre as usual. 
To be confirmed on Facebook and by email. 

• President thanked everyone who has contributed to keeping the Club going this year during COVID 
lockdowns including Committee and wished everyone a merry Christmas and happy New Year. 

New or First Time Members: First time new member Peter Auchettl welcomed by President.  

Darcy tHoward hanked the Club and members for condolences for his partner who recently passed away and advised 

that she has left a $500 donation to the Club to be used as it sees fit. 

Wanted, swap or sell: Nothing. 

Meeting closed at 8:20 p.m. 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 8th December 2021 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Roy Begelhole, Peter Carter, Karen 

Carter, Ross Millard, Ian Chislett, Ian Rees. 

Apologies:  Martin Dunstan. Moved to accept apologies: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept November Committee meeting minutes as printed in November 

newsletter: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters Gippsland, Newcomb and email from Hamilton, SW Morris, Ballarat. Invoices Energy Aus, Aus Post. 
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Out: Email to Bunnings re BBQ for March 6th. WCC Lake Pertobe emails on risk assessment etc. Moved to accept 

correspondence: Ian Chislett; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances provided. Accounts received and payments made since October provided. Accounts for 

November listed for payment. Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd G. Houston. Carried. 

Engine Committee: Nothing. 

Club Captain: 
Numbers down at Xmas Party but all enjoyed. Moved to thank Karen for catering: Ted Drake; 2nd R. Millard. Carried. 
Port Fairy New Year’s Eve parade for Moyneyana will only be one lap. Karen to put on Facebook. 
Orford Rally January 15/16th is on. 
Australia Day BBQ is at Kirkstall – by the playground. 
Mid-week: Coffee run on Dec 9th to the Dairylicious Fudge Farm. No coffee run for January.  

Community Service Coordinator: Nothing. 

Federation Rep: None. 
General Business: 

• Calendar sales: All sold. 

• Committee room renovation update: skirting boards arrived and ready to paint. 

• Kitchen servery blind: Ordered and due January. Moved by Karen Carter to use Aileen Morgan’s bequest to 
help pay for blind and put up small memorial plaque; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

• Pavers front of Clubrooms: Volunteers to be sought at January general meeting and start work February. 

• Garden sleepers: Yet to be paid for and delivered. February job. 

• Lake Pertobe display:  We have received approval from WCC to hold without having to check vax status. 
o Moved to hold Lake Pertobe car display event: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 
o COVID Safe Plan, location plan and risk assessment done by Ian and submitted to WCC. 
o Key times: start set up 8am, cars in by 10am, cars leave before 3pm and tidy up by 4pm. 
o Power and  water supply: Meet Jack Whitehead (WCC) Friday 10th to discuss: Bryan, Ian, Roy, Ted. 
o Marshals: Ken to arrange about 6 to manage vehicle movements and entry/exit signs from road etc. 
o Theme: Moved by Bryan O’Meara to have ‘100 years of Austin Seven”: 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried.  
o Charity: Moved by Roy Begelhole to support SW Healthcare for mobile MRI: 2nd G. Conn. Carried. 
o Street advertising: Murray and Martin are ready to go with that. 
o Posters: Kimberly has photo of Robert Baudinette’s Austin 7 and theme to prepare posters.  
o BBQ: Agreed that we will do a BBQ like Bunnings: Use Club’s BBQ and ask David Serra. 
o BBQ Roster: Seek volunteers via email/Facebook. Post meeting - Denise Droste to coordinate roster. 
o BBQ food etc: Karen to organise. 
o Fridges: Need a fridge and some Engels. Ted and Roy to organise. 
o Street trader: Application approved. Ian to make copy for display at BBQ 
o QR Codes and manual log in sheets: Ian to laminate copies of Club’s QR code and print log sheets. 
o Donation bins: Peter to get wheelie bins. Ken to paint. Roy to arrange charity signs for the bins. 
o Ken to pick up stuff day before: Gazebo, tables, fire extinguisher, sanitiser, pens, stickers, FA kit etc.  
o Advise members about event going ahead: Ian by email and Karen by Facebook. 

• Question about 6 monthly checks of Defib – Graham to find out. 

• Query about members with food handling certificate – Ken to find out. 
New member applications: 
Michael Matthews. Moved to accept membership nomination: Karen Carter; 2nd Roy 

Begelhole. Carried. 

The first time member at meet tonight was: Peter Auchettl, he has a 1970 MGB 
 

Meeting closed at 8:50 pm. 
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes 12th January 2022 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Roy Begelhole, Peter Carter, Karen 

Carter, Ross Millard, Ian Chislett, Martin Dunstan, Ian Rees. 

Apologies: None. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept December Committee meeting minutes as tabled: Bryan O’Meara; 

2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters from Victor Harbor and email from Portland. Invoices from Star printing (gold lettering), Aust Post. 

Out: None. Moved to accept correspondence: Graham Conn; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances provided. Accounts received and payments made since November provided. Accounts 

for December listed for payment. Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd G Houston. Carried. 

Engine Committee: Graham to schedule a clean-up sometime in January at CheeseWorld. 

Club Captain: 
Orford Rally January 15/16th is on. 
Australia Day BBQ is at Kirkstall – by the playground. 
Mid-week: No coffee run January. February is Charlies on 10th. Meet Dennington at 1:30pm. Call Doreen if coming. 

Community Service Coordinator: Nothing 

Federation Rep: None. 
General Business: 

• Committee room renovation progress: Skirting boards painted. 

• Kitchen servery blind progress: Ordered and to be delivered some time end of January. 

• Pavers front of Clubrooms: Volunteers to be sought in January general meeting and start work February. 

• Garden sleepers: Yet to be paid for and delivered. February job. 

• Motion to cancel BBQ at Lake Pertobe Display: Peter Carter; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 

• Lake Pertobe display final organisation: 
o Key times: start set up 8am, cars in by 10am, cars leave before 3pm and tidy up by 4pm. 
o Power and water supply: No BBQ and BYO for tea and coffee so no need for power and water. 
o Marshals: Ken to arrange - update. 
o Bollards to mark out where Austin Sevens to be parked: Roy to pick up. 
o Charity: SW Healthcare posters for the donation bins done. 
o Street advertising: done and Martin to contact Standard to do a newspaper article. 
o Posters: Done and circulated. 
o Donation bins: Got wheelie bins and Ken to paint. 
o Membership application forms: Ian to bring. 

• Routine checks of Defib battery are voluntary but we should get some 
system in place. We have a member who does that at Hospital and will 
ask if he can do ours. Roy. 

• Query about members with food handling certificate – Karen to 
investigate if online training available. 

• Treasurer to investigate a debit card for paying expenses esp notices in 
Standard. 

New member applications: 
Barry Broady: Moved that nomination be accepted: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Ian 
Rees. Carried. 
Meeting closed at 8:40 pm. 
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Port Fairy New Year’s Eve Parade 2021-22 

Some brave members fronted up and entertained the crowd       
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Lake Pertobe Car Show  

The annual club display held on 9th January at Lake Pertobe took place under ideal weather conditions and 

was well attended by the public throughout the day. I counted 79 vehicles on display including 15 Austin 

Sevens in the feature display, a couple of trucks and two motor bikes. Every decade from the 1910s to the 

1990s was represented. It was great to see two cars (Hupmobile and Buick) from 1911. The Hup arrived 

under its own power, and word is that the Buick is 99% done and will soon be on the road. 

The Austin Sevens proved popular and represented a wide variety of body styes including a little open 

wheel racing car that was donated to the Austin Seven club by a former member. The feature display 

provided a good platform for that club to promote their forthcoming national rally to be based in 

Warrnambool this coming April. They are expecting 150 cars. 

For COVID reasons, there were no rope barriers this year and we couldn't channel people in via gateways. 

Our donation bins were nevertheless put in place in support of this year's nominated charity - a mobile MRI 

unit for South West Healthcare. The donation amount will be advised following the next committee 

meeting. 

Martin Dunstan (Promotions Officer) 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 

 

 

Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 

Wanted 

I have most of the parts to make up an Anderson AutoReelite car spotlight. It is a type of spotlight used on 1920s cars 

and was designed so that the section with the light can 

be removed from the holder which is bolted to 

windscreen pillar. The part that I need is the ring on the 

front of the light that clamps the glass to the body of the 

light. The diameter is about 14 cm (5 ½ inches). One type 

has a folding clasp on a pivot like the one in the photo 

and the other type has a small screw that pinches 

together a small flange on the circumference. Either type 

would be ok. Please call Ian on 0418567579. 

Wanted Vintage Holden outside Body Badge to complete my 1930 Buick Sedan Phone Ray 0411365841 

My Fiancée and I are getting married in Bushfield on 19th of March 2022 and were wondering if any of the car club 

members would be available to drive our wedding party in their car for our wedding. Our wedding party is small, only 

four of us including bride and groom, and thought that two cars would do the job just fine. We don't have any 

preference for the type of car, and they don't have to match, but protection from the wind and weather would be 

necessary. The ceremony is at 11:00am followed by a lunchtime reception. Kind regards Peter Crowe-Owen Owen 

<p.crowe-owen@bigpond.com> phone: 0409 559816 

Wanted to go onto a veteran vehicle sold by Dalgetys. Approx. 2.25” wide.  
Please contact Murray Murfett 0428 914 848 
 

LOST 

Lost, cast steel starting crank handle as 

pictured. Has a square internal drive hole.  

LOST  cast steel starting crank handle as 

pictured. Has a square internal drive hole. 

Noel Holbrook 5561294 

 

mailto:p.crowe-owen@bigpond.com
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

  

  

  

  

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mr Mal Pitcher (Regional Development Officer- Wimmera Region) is more than happy to accept 

any calls in relation to new insurance requests. Mal can be contacted on 0418 800 708 
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OK – I am not sure this will be allowed but I want it… 


